
News story: UK government
congratulates Liberian President-Elect

I congratulate President-Elect George Weah of the Republic of Liberia on his
election success.

The Liberian people and political parties have shown commitment to the
peaceful conduct of the electoral process with disputes settled using due
process under the constitution. This is a milestone for Liberia’s democracy
and sets an example for others to follow.

I also pay tribute to outgoing President Ellen Johnson Sirleaf, who has
steered the country towards peace for the last twelve years following decades
of civil war.

The UK values its relationship with Liberia and looks forward to working with
the new Administration.
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